Mr. Mayor,

Thank you for your very quick response to the correspondence sent from the Mountain View Community Council to RurAL CAP related to the expansion plans of Karluk Manor 2. We appreciate your attentiveness to this matter. In the event that you don't have a representative at the meeting, I will report that you did get right back to me with the following: that the MUNI will not be an owner nor operator of Karluk 2 and would not be involved in any way going forward except in some issues like platting; that the MUNI's participation in this relocation effort will be very minimal going forward; that several sites for relocation have been identified; the MUNI understands the liability and risk involved with the PCBs at that site that were illegally moved from Glenn Square.

We can certainly appreciate the probability that the MUNI might not have been involved given our confusion based on the comments as quoted from Paul Fuhs that he found the location. We expect a presentation from Melinda Freemon representing RurAL CAP to more fully outline the many questions that not only include site selection, but cost, environmental, community process and etc.

We expect a lively and positive discussion to come forward at the meeting. As you know, Mountain View has many social service and housing programs, including housing first at Homeward Bound (operated by RurAL CAP. That's not to mention the over 100 million dollars in investments made by Cook Inlet Housing Authority who have made incredible efforts to provide quality affordable housing in Mountain View. We appreciate your support at our many community events like the Mountain View Community Summit and the Mountain View Street Fair in the past,

I've cc'd our active Council Executives here,

Kirk J. Rose

Mountain View Community Council

Treasurer